
Tax Alert
The KRA clarifies applicability of electronic tax register on 
registered non-resident suppliers of digital services

The Finance Act, 2022 amended Section 10 of the Value Added Tax Act, 2013 to exclude services provided 
through  a digital marketplace platform from the purview of Value Added Tax (“VAT”) on imported services 
(reverse charge VAT). In effect, this change brought Business to Business (B2B) transactions under the ambit 
of VAT on digital market supplies by shifting the liability to account for VAT on such transactions from the 
recipient to the non-resident supplier.

Vide the VAT (Electronic Tax Invoice ) Regulations, 2020 (“the Regulations”) and the public notice dated 13 
July 2021 issued by the Kenya Revenue Authority (“KRA”), all VAT registered taxpayers were expected to 
comply with the Regulations. This alert highlights clarifications provided by the KRA on applicability of these 
Regulations to registered non-resident suppliers of digital services in B2B transactions. 
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Background

The KRA, vide a public notice issued on 19 August 2022, 
clarified that non-resident suppliers of digital services are 
exempted from issuing electronic tax invoices as required 
by the VAT (Electronic Tax Invoice ) Regulations, 2020. 
However, invoices issued by non-resident suppliers ought 
to indicate the value of the supply and the tax thereon. 

To dispel any doubts as to deductibility of input tax 
suffered on such taxable suppliers, the KRA indicated that 
necessary enhancements have been made on iTax to 
facilitate the same. That is, businesses that purchase digital 
services are entitled to claim as input tax, the VAT charged 
to them by the non-resident suppliers.  

Impact  on taxpayers

This public notice provides the needed clarity by non-
resident suppliers of digital services in complying with VAT 
(Digital market supplies) Regulations, 2020.

Further, it gives financial and administrative relief to non-
resident suppliers of digital services by eliminating the cost 
of purchasing approved electronic tax registers.

Similarly, it retains the cost of procuring digital services 
from foreign suppliers since it ensures deductibility of 
input tax by resident business recipients of the digital 
services.

Should you wish to discuss this further, kindly feel free to 
contact any of the contacts below or your usual Deloitte 
contact who will be more than glad to offer you guidance 
and assistance. 
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